Yellowknife Ski Club (YKSC)
Board of Directors Meeting
DRAFT MEETING MINUTES
Monday, February 15, 2016
Yellowknife Ski Club Chalet 7:00 pm
Present: John Stephenson (President – JS); Tania Hercun (Grants & Fundraising – TH); Mark Cliffe-Phillips (Registrar – MCP); Richard McIntosh (Communications – RM); Toby Kruger (Secretary – TK); Kevin Hodgins (Treasurer – KH)
Regrets: Damian Panayi (Programs – DP); Chris Joseph (Trails – CJ); Greg Littlefair (Facilities – GL); 
1. Call to Order and Opening Remarks by the Chair

The President called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm.
No conflicts declared.
a)   Approval of agenda 
Moved: TH – Seconded: MCP  – Approved
0. Consent Agenda

a) Approval of January 18 minutes

Moved: RM – Seconded: TH  – Approved
1.  Agenda Items
3.1 Summer camp proposal

Monique Robitaille gave a pitch about the attached ski club summer camp proposal. The idea would be to host a summer camp for younger children (ages 5 – 10) at the ski club, under the banner of the ski club. The focus would be on sporting activities and ecology, so things like hiking, biking, and also learning about plants, rocks, etc.  

There are some unknowns in the budget (insurance) and it is not yet known whether outside funding, beyond registration fees, would be required. 

The camp would need to be run by staff, which YKSC has not directly done before. 

Board members asked what the regulatory and insurance requirements would be. MCP emphasized that someone would need to be in charge of programming. JS wanted to contact cross-country Canada to determine whether the camp would be covered under our insurance. 

Board was receptive in principle and asked Monique to come back to April 4 meeting with more details.

Motion: To approve children’s ski club summer camp in principle

Moved: TH – Seconded: RM  – Approved
3.2 – Circus camp proposal 

Kara Cherland gave a pitch about the attached circus camp proposal. 

Two circus camps would be run for a week each: July 11 – 15 and 18 – 22. This is the same camp that was successfully run at the YKSC last year.  The camp is self-contained and has its own staff/volunteers and insurance. The main request was to ask for a discounted chalet rental rate of $800/week, the equivalent of a city gym rental. There was also a request to set up the camp the weekend before, which should be fine provided there is no conflict with a wedding or other weekend event. 

Motion: To approve a discounted rental rate of $800/week for the YK circus club. 

Moved: RM – Seconded: MCP – Approved 

0. Roundtable Updates
Communications (RM) – Discussed the possibility of facilitating sign up for YKSC membership at Overlander Sports. 

Facilities (GL) – Reported by email that a meeting to discuss a schedule for completing the shed would be held on February 16. Also reminded that Programs has been leaving the door unlocked. 

Treasurer (KH) – Introduced the budgeting process for next year. All directors with budgets will be provided with tracking sheets for this year by March 1. Directors are asked to think about their budgets for next year, including any extraordinary items that may arise or things that may not be needed next year. Directors are to submit their drafts by March 25, which KH will compile for the April 4 meeting. Fiscal year end is April 30. 

Registrar (MCP) – Reported that membership is now down to a trickle. 

Secretary (TK) – Nothing to report. 

Grants & Fundraising (TH) – Reported that Arctic Energy Alliance came to came in to check out our lights for an energy efficiency program. We are one of the top candidates to receive efficient lights. We are still awaiting word on CanNor funding but should know by April 1. Also contemplated an application for an MEC grant. 

Programs (DP) – Sent in a report by email:

· Kerry Wheeler is organizing a 1 day YK Ski Race for Feb. 20th (Now delayed to Feb 27 due to cold weather). Board members encouraged to participate.
· Loppet and Frostbite planning on schedule.

· Ordering fire wood for YK Ski Race, Loppet and Frostbite. Will be delivered to Chalet later this week. Will store either under the deck or near the Shed.
President (JS) – Informed Board of that we have received money from NorthwesTel for Loppet. Reported that City Council is likely to reject Canada Winter Games bid. Requested Board members to think of Board for next year, JS 3 year term as President is coming to close. Also reported that Northlands has installed new parking lot lights, and obtained approval from Board to extend lit trail network with 22 more poles.  
0. Schedule Next Meetings
The next meeting will be held on Monday March 7. 

0. Adjourn
ATTACHMENT 1 – SUMMER CAMP PROPOSAL

Board Meeting Agenda Item Submission
February 15, 2016
Title: Children's Summer Camp 
Lead: Monique Robitaille 
Purpose:      ___X__ For Information   ____X__ For Decision    ___X__ Consent Agenda
Background
There is currently a lack of outdoor based summer camps for younger children available in Yellowknife. Outdoor based camps that are available start around age 8 and up.  The purpose of the camp would be to provide an outdoor activity/nature based camp for children aged 5 and up that would link sport with ecology.  Activities could include, but not limited to running, hiking, biking, and playing team sports such as soccer.  Ecology related activities could include, but not limited to plant identification, learning about the local ecology of the ski club, animals that live there and caring for the land. The camp would run for two weeks (pilot), Monday – Friday, 8am – 5:30pm
Draft Motion
To consider supporting a children’s summer camp as a ski club initiative, possibly as a pilot project. 
Cost and Budget Authority
Budget would include some of the following:

	Revenue 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Weekly budget based on a ratio of 8 children per staff member
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Descripton 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	Totals 

	Camp Fare 
	$190 / week/child 
	x 8 
	
	
	
	$1,520 

	Memberships
	$ 40
	x 8 
	
	
	
	$320 

	Other/Funding 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	$1,840

	Expenses 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Description 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Salaries/Honorarium 
	
	
	
	
	
	$ 625 (@ 12.50/hr)

	Insurance 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	?? 

	Snacks 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	$300.00 

	Equipment 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	?? 
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	$925
	


Note:  use of Ski Chalet at no cost as it would be a Ski Club initiative – membership would be required. 
Policy or Strategic Plan Alignment 
A Children’s Summer Camp would be in alignment with the goals of the Ski Club – That the Ski Club is a sought-after destination for year round programming. 

Prior Consultation
Mark with an ‘X’ or otherwise list those people with whom the presenter has already consulted regarding the proposal. 
	X
	President
	
	Vice President

	
	Treasurer
	
	Secretary

	
	Registrar
	
	Director of Facilities

	
	Director of Trails
	
	Director of Communications

	
	Director of Programs
	
	Director of Events

	
	Director of Volunteers
	
	Director of Fundraising

	
	Past President
	
	

	Others:
	
	
	


Time Required:  If supported, supplementary funding would most likely be required – timeline would be contingent of funder deadlines.  
Supporting Documents or References
N/A
ATTACHMENT 2 – CIRCUS CAMP PROPOSAL

2015 Circus camp at the Ski Club
July 6th -17th 2015
Participants: 42
Councillors hired: 5
Two one week camps were held at the ski club. Each week was an intensive week learning circus skills for the kids. After a general initiation to many disciplines in the first couple of days the focus changed to building on strengths to create a show for the parents and friends. During our dress rehearsal we had two other camps come out and watch. The Montessori camp and Yellowknife Association for Community Living camp. It was a successful 2 weeks with great feedback from campers and parents a like.
Most of our activities were outside. We transformed the stadium into a circus stage and we able to rig aerial, tight wires and a Chinese pole. Because of the Ski club we were able to nearly double our child participation and also hired 3 extra councillors giving more back to the community. The excellent facilities of the ski club allowed us to be much more effective when the weather did not cooperate which was on a number of occasions last season.
Proposal for 2016
We have recently changed our own operating structure and have now formed Yellowknife Circus Club, a not for profit, which will continue to offer the same camp lead by us, Kara and Scott. This change will hopefully strengthen our relationships with our partners like the Yellowknife Ski Club and allow us to find other funding opportunities to help in our growth with in the community.
We are looking forward to continue to work with the Ski Club and would like to propose the same proposal as last year. $800/week for the weeks of July 11-15 and 18-22. Because of the physical stress that was placed on our bodies doing the "whole circus setup in one day" last year we would like to be able to have access to the stadium for the 8th and 9th for setup and 23rd and 24th for take down. If this will affect your other rentals perhaps we can negotiate an increase in our fees to cover those losses.
Thank you for your consideration
Scott Jordison
President of Yellowknife Circus Club
